
  

UPCOMING EVENTS >>> 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

May 5, 2025 
Murray PACT Meeting 
5:00pm – 6:30pm 
 
May 12, 2025 
Murray PTO Meeting 
6:00pm – 7:15pm 
 
May 22, 2025 
Spring Band/Orchestra Concert 
6:30pm 
 

May 26, 2025 

No School – Memorial Day 

 

June 9, 2025 

8th Grade Recognition 

9:30am (By Foundations) 

1:30pm (By Foundations) 

(See page 2) 

 

June 10, 2025 

6th Grade Awards (By Invitation) 

7th Grade Awards (By Invitation) 

8th Grade Valleyfair 

9:00am – 6:00pm 
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We are not makers of history.  We are made BY history.  Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. 
 
Speaking of history and historical research, I want to take this opportunity to give a big 
shout out to Murray Pilot, Scout Murch-Gordon, for her work and dedication through the 
History Day Competitions!  Her topic was The Equal Credit Opportunity Act.  Scout has 
earned herself the opportunity to attend the National History Day competition in 
Washington D.C.!  This event will take place June 8-12 and will feature the top historian 
students in the country.  We are so proud of Scout and all of the other Pilots that put 
forth the extra effort to share their knowledge and research with the rest of us.  Murray 
had 37 students compete at the state level which was tied for the highest single school 
representation of any school from Saint Paul Public Schools!  None of this would have 
been possible without the support of our Social Studies department Ms. Newman, Ms. 
Croone, Mr. Aal, Ms. Pfeiffer and the families behind the students.  Thank you for 
helping to continue this long-standing tradition of high-level research and competition. 
Way to go, Murray Historians! 
 

This coming week is Teacher Appreciation Week!  We have some fun tasty events 
planned for our upcoming week to celebrate the amazing staff of educators we have at 
Murray.  I have said this countless times over my tenure in this community - I am 
humbled and honored to be serving alongside these teachers.  Their commitment to the 
work and dedication to our students is of the highest level.  If you have a moment this 
week, I invite you to send a quick email to your child’s teachers letting them know that 
the work they do is challenging, deeply impactful and greatly appreciated. 
 

Great things to celebrate this week! 
 

Celebrations: 
#Pilotprops of the week! Mr. Chase would like to celebrate Eleanora Zimowicz. 
Eleanora is the complete student we all want to see at Murray Middle School. She is 
kind to her friends, and goes further by helping others who are more reluctant by 
showing patience and understanding as she learns alongside others. 
 
Your Co-Pilot, 
 
 
 
Jamin McKenzie 

Principal, Murray Middle School 
 

 

 

 

https://x.com/hashtag/Pilotprops?src=hashtag_click


  

 
 
 

Sixth Grade 
 

Math with Mr. Lee and Mr. 
Klemme: 
Hello families! 
 
We recently wrapped up our Percent 
Unit, where students learned how to 
find discounts, markups, tips, and 
calculate percent increase and 
decrease. We’re now diving into our 
next unit of the year: Probability! 
Students will explore simple and 
compound events, and learn how to 
calculate the likelihood of different 
outcomes. 
As we approach the end of May, 
students will take an End-of-Year 
Diagnostic Test to measure the 
growth they’ve made in math 
throughout the year. 
To help your child be successful, 
please make sure: 

1. Their iPad is fully charged 
every day before school. 

2. They complete their 12 
Minutes of Success on 
"Success Maker" each 
school day 

Thank you for your continued 
support.  We’re proud of all the 
progress our students have made! 
 
MN Studies with Mr. Kareem and 
Ms. Pfeiffer: 
In 6th grade Minnesota Studies 
students finished writing their Civil 
War letters. (They had to imagine 
they were a soldier, and wrote home 
about the experience of training, 
battle, food, and the emotions of 
being at war.) This week we are 
focusing on other perspectives and 
roles that people had during the Civil 
War.  Students are researching 
historical figures like Harriet Tubman, 
Albert Cashier, Reverend Robert 
Hickman, Ely Parker, Cathay 
Williams and others.  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Seventh Grade 
 

Life Science with Mr. Altringer and 
Ms. Dooley: 
In life science students have been 
studying how plants trap the sun's 
energy into food molecules.  We are 
also preparing to release the rainbow 
trout on Friday May 16th. 
 

 
 
In E2 we have been studying 
biogeochemical cycles in particular 
the water, rock, carbon, and nitrogen 
cycles.  We are getting a closer look 
at the Carbon cycle as the seeds the 
students planted are germinating and 
growing.  We will be caring for the 
plants as we prepare to sell them for 
the fundraising plant sale.  See us at 
the Band Concert and other events 
in the near future.   
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

8th Grade Recognition by Foundations 
9:30am 

• Aal 

• Chase 

• Croone 

• Dooley 

• Hirthe 
1:30pm 

• Cabatingan 

• Cudahy 

• Decourt 

• Hayden 

• Jenniges 

• Scheid 

• Steinhoff 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Valleyfair  
Eighth Grade Celebration! 

 
Tuesday, June 10th / 9:00am – 

6:00pm / $38.00 
 

Valleyfair Trip - Class Registration 
v3.0 - Saint Paul Public Schools 

(rschooltoday.com) 
 

Money and Permission Forms Due 
May 15, 2025 

Students need to be picked up at 
Murray at 6:00pm 

 
 

 Yearbooks 
 

Flash Sale!! 
May 2 – May 16 

Yearbooks cost $20.00 

https://www.jostens.com/year
books/high-school-

yearbooks.html 
 

 
 

 

https://spps.cr3.rschooltoday.com/public/getclass/category_id/528/program_id/70
https://spps.cr3.rschooltoday.com/public/getclass/category_id/528/program_id/70
https://spps.cr3.rschooltoday.com/public/getclass/category_id/528/program_id/70
https://www.jostens.com/yearbooks/high-school-yearbooks.html
https://www.jostens.com/yearbooks/high-school-yearbooks.html
https://www.jostens.com/yearbooks/high-school-yearbooks.html


  

 

Counselors Corner 
 
Here are a few announcements from our counseling team. As a reminder, here is our contact information: 
 

• Ms. Justine Revermann - justine.revermann@spps.org - 651-744-7130: Student last names A-L 

• Ms. Stephanie Lee - stephanie.lee@spps.org - 651-744-3600: Student last names M-Z 

• Mr. Noah McGurran-Hanson, Social Worker - noah.mcgurran-hanson@spps.org – 651-744-42725 

• Ms. Jessie Phillips, Social Worker – jessie.phillips@spps.org – 651-744-3437 

 
 
All families:  
Summer school registration is open! Summer School is not required for middle schoolers. You can register online through 
Campus. There will also be paper copies that students can pick up at the main office at school. The paper copies should be 
returned to the student's school counselor. All other information can be accessed through the link below.  
Link for information: https://www.spps.org/academics/summer-learning-programs/middle-school  
 
We will soon have a mobile resource van visiting Murray. It will have resources such as hygiene products, soap, deodorant, 
clothing, sunscreen, raincoats, and some snacks as well. Reach out to a counselor or social worker to make sure your student 
has a chance to pick up items from the mobile resource truck. This is a new resource to Murray Middle School. 

  
 
 

 

mailto:justine.revermann@spps.org
mailto:stephanie.lee@spps.org
mailto:noah.mcgurran-hanson@spps.org
mailto:jessie.phillips@spps.org
https://www.spps.org/academics/summer-learning-programs/middle-school


  

 

 

 
Murray State History Day 

 
Murray Social Studies Teachers want to give a huge shout out to everyone who went to the Minnesota History Day State 
Competition! We had 22 projects and 37 students who qualified for State History Day on April 27th! Great job, historians!  
 

The following students advanced to final round and received Honorable Mentions: 
 
Felix Mortensen for his exhibit on The Great Hinckley Fire! 
Ethan Dotzauer for his exhibit on Racial Covenants in the Twin Cities 
Erik Bollman for his documentary on Goodridge v. Dept. of Health 
Sylvie McRoberts for her website on Esther Peterson 
Julia Umut-Bejarano for their website on the Love Canal 
Rohan Stebleton for his website on The Hormel P-9 Strike 
Javier Cerda, Ja’Mel Williams & Robinson Courtney for their website on National Parks 
 

The following students won Topical Prizes: 
 
Rohan Stebleton 
Felix Mortensen 
Hazel Collins 
Maja Johnson 
Mary Grace Lindsley 
 

3rd Place: 
Emmet Loth, Charlie Anderson & Peter Laska for their documentary on The Right to Clean Water 
 

One of our amazing students qualified for Nationals: 
 
Scout Murch-Gordon for her exhibit on the Equal Credit Act 
 

 



  



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 



  

 


